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MESSAGE 

Dear all Employees / Staff / Officers, 

Government of India 
Ministry of Defence 

Department of Defence Production 
Directorate of Ordnance (C & S) 

Date: 03rd November, 2023 

As we come to the culmination of Vigilance Awareness Week 2023, I extend my 
sincere gratitude and admiration to each and every one of you for your 
wholehearted participation and unwavering dedication in upholding the principles 
of integrity and transparency within our organization. 

The theme for this year's Vigilance Awareness Week, "Say No to Corruption, 
Commit to the Nation," has resonated deeply with all of us, serving as a poignant 
reminder of our collective responsibility to foster a corruption-free environment and 
to contribute significantly to the betterment of our nation. 

Over the past week, we witnessed a wealth of enlightening workshops, thought 
provoking seminars, and a diverse array of engaging activities, all of which have 
served to enrich our comprehension of the pivotal role vigilance plays in our daily 
professional lives. It is your active engagement and wholehearted commitment to 
these events that have been the linchpin in making this initiative a remarkable 
triumph. 

As we bid farewell to Vigilance Awareness Week, it is crucial that we carry forward 
the ethos and insights acquired during these seven days. Let us seamlessly 
integrate the values of honesty, integrity, and accountability into the fabric of our 
daily operations, both within the organization and beyond. Collectively, we can 
continue to cultivate an environment that places a premium on ethical behavior 

and fosters a workplace characterized by trust, credibility, and transparency. 
Let us all reaffirm our commitment to integrity and honesty, and pledge to work 
together in creating a corruption-free workplace. Each one of us plays a pivotal role 
in upholding the values of vigilance and integrity, and it is only through our 
collective efforts that we can build a stronger and more resilient organization. 

I urge all of you to take a moment to reflect upon the invaluable lessons learned 
throughout this week and proactively apply them in your professional and personal 
pursuits. Let us join hands in our mission to establish a workplace that not only 
adheres to the highest standards of ethical conduct but also serves as a shining 
example for others to enulate. 

Once again, I extend my appreciation for your active involvement and unvavering 
dedication to the cause of vigilance. Together, let us perpetuate our journey 
towards a brighter and more ethical future for our organization and make a 

profound impact on society at large. 
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Pankaj Gupta 
Chief Vigilance Officer 
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